
 
 
 
 
HEALTH OFFICE 
 
School Physicals 
All entering 7th grade and 10th grade students are required to have a physical examination on file 
with the health office. Student should have a current annual physical with all updated 
immunizations. See district calendar for details regarding immunization requirements. 
  
Student Medication 
As mandated by the NYS Department of Education, school nurses are NOT permitted to dispense 
medication without a written order from the prescribing medical doctor and written permission from 
the parent/guardian. In addition, the medication must be supplied to the nurse. The medication 
should be in its original container with the student's name, medication and instructions for dispensing 
on the label. This applies to "over the counter" medications as well as prescribed medications. Forms 
for the above are available in the nurse's office. If you have any questions call Mrs. Pendel, the 
school nurse. 
  
Students should never have medication (of any kind) on them personally. If you want your child to 
have access to OTC medication during the school day, please follow the above procedures. And 
please inform your student to NEVER give medication to another student - regardless of how 
harmless they think the medicine is. 


